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Wideview Public School 
Learn Wisely Live Proudly 

T: 02 9456 1655  E: wideview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Messages from the Principal 

Gee, we know how to end the year in style at Wideview! 

We have had such a busy fortnight and with one week to go, we are still filling our days with lots of exciting 

end of year activities before we wind down to the end of 2023.  

Showcase – We are back!! 

Congratulations to all our fabulous, creative, energetic and entertaining students. I knew from seeing the 

dress rehearsal, we were sure in for a dynamo of a show but then seeing our students without their teach-

ers, on stage doing their thing, creating memories and having a wow of a time dancing and acting, was a 

phenomenal sight to see. A lot has happened in the world since 2019. We are overjoyed that we are able to 

once again create and share such positive experiences as a community. The energy from everyone before, 

during and after each show was something to bottle up and treasure.  

Special thanks to: 

• Mr Harpur and Mrs Griffin for directing and organising 

• All the teachers for their incredible support of creating Showcase 

• Rachel Gutierrez for taking all the gorgeous photos 

• Parents who helped choreograph or organise costumes 

• Parents who joined the props committee  

• P&C for supporting the event leading up to and throughout each performance and Kiri Burgess for 

covering all things ticketing 

• Parents, Grandparents, Aunts and Uncles, Siblings and Neighbours – thank you for purchasing tickets 

and being such a supportive audience. 

Thank you for the lovely messages, conversations, delicious treats and emails from many families. The staff 

and students have loved hearing how much you enjoyed the show.   

 

 

Term 4 Week 9 
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Presentation Day 2023 

Congratulations to all students who received certificates and recognition on Presentation Day. Thank you to 

our special guests and community associations. Thank you to Pippi and the Senior Band students, Mr Harpur 

and the Big Bang Group and Miss Hefford and Mrs Asmanas for the dance groups. We appreciate how ex-

citing the end of presentation Day is for some of our Year 5 students receiving leadership positions. We can’t 

wait to fulfill the final leadership positions early in 2024. We will have a special edition of community news 

introducing all our leaders in 2024.  

Thank you to these amazing staff! 

We have greatly appreciated the wonderful work of our temporary teachers and non-teaching staff in 2023. 

For 2024, there are currently no part-time or fulltime temporary teacher or non-teaching positions. Thank 

you to Mrs Lucchese, Mrs Mitchell, Miss Tierney, Mr Walker, Miss Krust, Mrs Hart and Mrs Henley-Fox. We 

value the contributions and dedication you have provided to Wideview. We are certainly hopeful to be see-

ing these staff in 2024 in a casual capacity. 

In 2023, the Department of Education offered permanent positions to non-teaching and teaching staff who 

met the requirements of the temporary to permanent transition program.  

We are delighted to congratulate the following staff on the permanent appointments with the DoE which 

commence in 2024. Mrs McGirr has received permanency of 3 days a week. Mrs Anthonisz has increased her 

permanency allocation to four days a week. Two of our wonderful SLSO staff, Mrs White and Mrs Gibson, are 

both now permanent also. Two of our administrative staff, Mrs Gibson (library assistant) and Mrs Fieramos-

ca (front office) have received permanency or increased their permanency allocation.  

School organisation and class formations 2024  

Placing students into their new classes each year is an important and complex process. This includes teach-

ers and I determining class placements to ensure a smooth transition for all students. All students have been 

given the opportunity to share with their current teacher, a list of peers who they work well with. Each year, 

we do our best to create positive and productive learning environments.  

With our student enrolments fluctuating, we are unable to determine our final class structures. We will con-

firm our 2024 class structures in the new year. We are anticipating that in 2024, we will have 12 classes 

across K-6. We are very close to maintaining 13 classes, hence the patience required in waiting until 2024. 

Our classes, where possible, will be grade based in 2024. Our class structures are created based on the num-

ber of students in grades and with strong teaching and learning objectives in mind.  

We bid a sad farewell to families who are not returning to Wideview in 2024. Some families are moving in-

terstate or to other areas of Sydney. We thank you for being a part of the Wideview community and wish 

you and your children well. Please contact the school in writing if your child/ren are not returning to 

Wideview in 2024. This information supports us to have the most accurate student enrolment numbers. It is 

also helpful to inform us of your child’s last day in attendance and the name of their new school.  

We welcome new families to the Wideview community in 2024. Spread the word and share how amazing 

our school is. We would love to welcome more families to our school for the commencement of 2024. 

 

 



 4 

 

Signing up for band in 2024 

Junior Band 2024 

All students in Years 3-6 are welcome to join the band. Please see the attached flyer for the band instruments 

offered at Wideview.  

Please complete the Junior Band 2024 sign-up form to sign up for the band.  

For more information, please see the Wideview Band Handbook  

Please email Patrice with any questions - wideviewband@gmail.com  

Semester 2 Reports 

The teachers have completed academic reports for 2023. Reading through each report, every child has made 

growth or improved in one way or another throughout Semester 2. Congratulations to all our students for a 

big year of learning, growing, improving or excelling. Academic reports for Semester 2 will be electronically 

distributed via the Sentral Parent Portal in Week 10. Parents who need a paper copy are asked to contact the 

front office.  

Final Week of 2023 Information 

We know the days and events all become a blur at such a busy time of year. All families will continue to re-

ceive the weekly What’s On @ Wideview but here is a detailed break down of Week 10 events. 

80s badge – Still time! 

There is still time to collect blueys and receive ribbons or an 80s badge. We will continue handing these out 

until the last day of the school year!  

Monday, 11 December 

K-2 Home Reading Morning Tea with Mrs Pitts and Mrs Griffin 

Stage 3 Junior First Aid 1-3pm 

Tuesday, 12 December  

Thank you - Parents Afternoon Tea 

We look forward to thanking all the incredible parents who have supported students and the school over the 

year. You may have helped at a carnival, P&C event or volunteered your time. Maybe you supported class-

room activities, Ethics, Scripture, or Year 6 events, just to name a few. We would like to extend an open invi-

tation to parents to please join us from 2:30-3:15pm. We look forward to thanking you all with a few little 

sweet treats. 

Year 6 Farewell  

We can’t wait to celebrate with or Year 6 students and families. We have 19 families leaving Wideview and I 

know your spoons are all wrapped and ready to go.  

The proceedings commence at 6:30pm. We will commence our farewell with the formalities of photos and 

presentations to ensure all our families are with us and will end the night with dinner and dancing for the 

students. We know the ferry trip is going to be slow and appreciate we will all need to plan ahead with plen-

ty of time to arrive.  

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf3agZWie8G-0DuhbrTozR1pyUvyksOGysdgmo7RflvA-pnkw/viewform
https://drive.google.com/file/d/19tp6J4OJIMf7HlW5zoP_9zeJHp0r0ROQ/view
mailto:wideviewband@gmail.com
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Wednesday, 13 December  

Band Breakfast  

Senior and Junior Band students will be treated to a breakfast on Wednesday, 13 December at 8am. At the 

conclusion of the breakfast, students will walk to the silver seats to meet their classroom teachers to pre-

pare for their excursions.  

Stage 3 Surf Day / Stage 2 Beach Day / K-2 Fun Day (at school) 

Friday, 15 December—Last day for students 2023 

Year 6 Breakfast 

We invite our Year 6 students to arrive to school early for a breakfast shouted by the staff. We will play some 

games on the front oval and make the most of the final day with our fabulous Year 6 cohort of 2023. Break-

fast commences at 8am. 

Snowball Raffle  

We can’t wait to end the year with our snowball raffle. Our Year 6 students are changing things up a little 

this year and are designing some entertaining and engaging minute to win it games instead of skits. Our Year 

6 teachers and students have been so busy organising Showcase, they are looking forward to presenting 

these games between the Snowball Raffle Draw. This will take place from 11:40-1:10pm. Please read further 

on for final details on how to purchase snowball raffle tickets. The hampers are absolutely incredible! Thank 

you Year 6 students and families for your generous donations.  

Year 6 Tunnel and 2023 leavers 

We look forward to welcoming back our beautiful pipers to farewell our Year 6 students and any students 

and staff in other grades who will not be returning to Wideview. 

The tunnel will commence on the front oval from 2:55pm. 

Monday, 18 December and Tuesday, 19 December – School Development Days – staff only / School Office 

Open 9am-2pm 

Dates for 2024 

As 2023 draws to a close, 2024 dates for our school calendar begin to creep in. Here are the Term 1 dates we 

know so far.  

January 

Tuesday, 30 January and Wednesday, 31 January – School Development Days – staff only / School Office 

Open 9am-2pm 

February 

Thursday, 1 February – Students in Grades 1-6 Return 

Thursday, 1 February – Tuesday, 6 February - Kindergarten Best Start Interviews 

Wednesday, 7 February - First day of school for Kinder 2024 students 

Tuesday, 13 February – Book Pack Distribution Day / AGHS & ABHS staff visiting Wideview to chat with Stage 

3 students (TBC) 
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Thursday, 15 February – K-6 Gymnastics Program begins 

Tuesday, 20 February – Uncle Laurie visit to Wideview (Aboriginal Education Consultative Group AECG) 

Tuesday, 27 February – Swimming Carnival 

Thursday, 29 February – AECG Meeting 4-5:30pm  

March  

Thursday, 7 March (TBC) - Zone Swimming Carnival 

13 - 25 March - NAPLAN 2024 Window 

Thursday, 14 March – School Photo Day 

Friday, 29 March – Good Friday 

April 

Monday, 1 April—Easter Monday 

Tuesday, 2 April – Sydney North Swimming Carnival 

Thursday, 11 April – Final gymnastics session 

Friday, 12 April – Last day of Term 1  

 

Further in the newsletter is the DoE 2024 Calendar. This calendar includes: 

• Term start and end dates 

• School development days 

• School vacation dates 

• Public Holidays 

 

When I look back over the past 12 months, I am in awe of the school community that surrounds our beauti-

ful school. We have accomplished many wonderful things together. We have taken on new initiatives, kept 

the status quo or brought back events that have been dearly missed (Showcase Yay!) In 2024, I look forward 

to continuing to work side by side with students, staff and families to create an environment that delivers 

every opportunity for our students to develop, learn and thrive.   

On behalf of the staff at Wideview, I would like to wish our students and families a safe and enjoyable break.  

“Alone we can do so little, together we can do so much” – Helen Keller 

Kind regards, 

Rebecca Pitts 

Principal 
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Zones of Regulation 

In Weeks 8 and 9, all classes have been working on creating their own emotional regulation toolbox. The 

toolboxes have been coming home with students.  We have saved a copy to give to their teacher for 2024.  

Here is KH and their toolboxes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please look out for a parent information session early next year, if you would like to learn more. 

Michelle Anthonisz 

Thank You Wideview! 

Year 6 would like to take an opportunity to say thank you for all your fundraising support throughout the 

year. As a grade we decided to donate a portion of our fundraising to ‘Save the Children’. Last week we 

received the letter below from them and thought we would share as it really does take a village!  

“Dear Wideview Public School community,   

I am writing to express my heartfelt gratitude for the generous donation that you made to Save the Chil-

dren! Your support is helping us realise our vision of a world where every child has the right to be protect-

ed, learn and dream of a bright future.   

The care and concern that Wideview Public School has shown towards children around the world is truly 

commendable, and I would like to extend my deepest appreciation on behalf of those who will benefit 

from your donation. Your support may be the lifeline that some of these children need to thrive, and for 

that, we are extremely grateful.“   

On behalf of Year 6 and their teachers, Thank you Wideview Community! 
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SNOWBALL HAMPER: BUY YOUR RAFFLE TICKETS NOW!  

There is less than a week to buy your tickets in the Year 6 Snowball Raffle! 

There are over 45 hampers to be won… packed with toys, games, craft and treats for kids in K-2 and Year 3-6. 

With so many prizes, you’re in with a good chance of walking away with a hamper. 

And the best bit? 100% of sales are going towards a gift to the school, so your kids will benefit for many years 

to come. 

RAFFLE TICKET PRICES 

• $2 = 1 entry ($2 per entry) 

• $5 = 3 entries ($1.66 per entry) 

• $10 = 8 entries ($1.25 per entry) 

• $20 = 20 entries ($1 per entry) 

• $50 = 70 entries ($0.71 per entry)  

BUY YOUR TICKETS NOW!  

Go to:  https://portal.schoolbytes.education/other-payment/996   

• Add Item > Snowball Raffle > Add Items > Enter amount > Pay now 

• Payment Type: Choose ‘Other’ 

• Comments: Student name(s) and K-2 or 3-6 (so they are given an age-appropriate hamper). 

• Complete form with contact & payment details.  

Hurry! Online tickets for the Snowball Raffle close 12pm Monday, 11 December so be sure to get yours be-

fore it’s too late!  

Spend up big & support the school. Winners will be announced on Friday, 15 December 2023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Calendar 

Please follow the link to access the school calendar:    

https://wideview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/school-calendar.html 

https://portal.schoolbytes.education/other-payment/996
https://wideview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/school-calendar.html
https://wideview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/school-calendar.html


Wideview Public School 
Student Book Packs 2024 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

Below are the student pack requirements for 2024. 

All book packs are available on the LJ Harper Website www.ljharper.com.au - please see below for online ordering 
instructions. 

All book packs will be delivered to Wideview Public School on Tuesday 13 February 2024  

To ensure your child receives their book pack on this day please place your order prior to  Tuesday 6 
February 11:59PM.  

Online Ordering Instructions 

Go to www.ljharper.com.au   

Click on the yellow ‘STUDENT PACKS’ button located at the top of the homepage 

“Enter school code  L J W I D E and click “SEARCH”

Select the Year Group Pack and/or items you would like to purchase and click “PURCHASE”  

Enter the First Name and Last name of the Child you are purchasing for and click “ADD TO CART” 

• If you are purchasing for a second Child in the same year group click on the grey box to “Add second child for this
year level and enter their First and Last name.

• If you are purchasing for a second Child in a different year group click on “Back to all Year Groups” and click on
the year group/ product and enter their First Name and Last Name then click “ADD TO CART”

• If you are purchasing an item in addition to a book pack click on “Back to all Year Groups” and click on the item
you need to purchase and enter the First and Last name of the child this product is for then click “ADD TO CART”

Once all items have been added click “VIEW CART” or by clicking on the cart in the top corner, check your shopping cart and 
click “PROCEED TO CHECKOUT”.  

Fill out your billing details -Please Note: All primary orders will be delivered to your child’s school, please fill in your details for 
billing purposes and click “PLACE ORDER” - a 1.65% card processing fee will be applied to the payment at the checkout stage of 
the order. Once you have selected ‘PLACE ORDER’, you will be directed to pay for your order. Fill in your card details then click 
“CONFIRM AND PAY” (Please note: This website does not accept AMERICAN EXPRESS for payment)  

Your order has now been completed and you will receive a confirmation email. Your child’s book pack will be delivered to 
their school on the date pre-arranged with the School 

Year Book pack requirements Price 
K NSW Targeting Handwriting K $17.95 
1 Writing Time Student Book 1, & Targeting Mental Maths 1     $31.90 
2 Writing Time Student Book 2 & Targeting Mental Maths 2     $31.90 
3 Writing Time Student Book 3 & Think Mentals 3     $31.90 
4 Writing Time Student Book 4 & Think Mentals 4     $31.90 
5 Handwriting Conventions Student Book 5 & Think Mentals 5     $31.90 
6 Handwriting Conventions Student Book 6 & Think Mentals 6     $31.90 

http://www.ljharper.com.au/
http://www.ljharper.com.au/


Calendar 2024

May 

M T W T F Sa Su

   1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

September 

M T W T F Sa Su

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30

June

M T W T F Sa Su

     1 2

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

October

M T W T F Sa Su

 1 2 3 4 5 6

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30 31

March

M T W T F Sa Su

     1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31

November 

M T W T F Sa Su

     1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30

August 

M T W T F Sa Su

   1 2 3 4

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 31

* Check with your school as starting and finishing dates may change.Key dates

NSW Department of Education

Term start and end dates*
Term 1 (Eastern): 30 January to  
12 April 

Term 1 (Western): 6 February to  
12 April

Term 2: 29 April to 5 July

Term 3: 22 July to 27 September

Term 4: 14 October to 20 
December

School development days, 
students do not attend
Term 1 (Eastern): 30 January and 
31 January

Term 1 (Western): 6 February and 
7 February

Term 2: 29 April

Term 3: 22 July 

Term 4: 19 December and  
20 December 

School vacation dates
Summer (Eastern): 20 December 
2023 to 29 January 2024

Summer (Western): 20 December 
2023 to 5 February 2024

Autumn: 15 April to 26 April

Winter: 8 July to 19 July

Spring: 30 September to 11 
October

Summer (Eastern): 23 December 
2024 to 30 January 2025 

Summer (Western): 23 December 
2024 to 6 February 2025

Public holidays

 

Scan me for 
key dates
education.nsw. 
gov.au/calendars

April

M T W T F Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30

July 

M T W T F Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

December

M T W T F Sa Su

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30 31

January 

M T W T F Sa Su

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

February 

M T W T F Sa Su

    1 2 3 4

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29   

School zone speed  
limits apply
on all school days,  
including school  
development days. 

Scan me for key dates
Help your child get the most out of their 
school year and to explore our resources, 

education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers
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Email: wideviewpandc@gmail.com 

    www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents/ 

 

 

P&C Update 

Wishing everyone a wonderful break 

 

Thanks to Kiri for organising the showcase tickets, seating and volunteers. Thanks to all the parent helpers 

who assisted and created those amazing decorations for showcase. It was phenomenal. We wish to thank 

Mr Harper and Mrs Griffin for all their hard work along with all the class teachers and of course the stu-

dents for a wonderful performance. 

The P&C have had an amazing year, I would like to share some of the incredible achievements: 

• WOOSHC had more than 20,000 enrolments for vacation and before and after school care 

• Canteen sold over 7,000 combined recess and lunch orders, which included cooking more than 

14,000 chicken nuggets 

• Uniform shop sold more than 2,500 uniform items 

• Senior band, Junior band and Recorder groups have performed 12 times with 61 students combined 

We had a lot of fantastic community events this year: 

• We started the year with a free movie night under the stars 

• The Winter wonderland fete was a huge success – raising more than $30,000 

• More than 200 students attended our Term 4 disco 

• Mother’s and Father’s Day stalls provided the students with a selection of lovely gifts to choose 

from 

• P&C have helped with selling more than 700 showcase tickets, organising seating and providing ush-

ers for performances 

P&C have donated to the school to help support teachers and provide for students: 

• $2,500 for new sound equipment 

• $31,000 towards the recent canteen upgrade 
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• $16,000 for “teachers wishlist” including texts and resources for teachers, sport and media equip-

ment, representative sport uniforms, chairs, paint and more to come… 

• $30,000 to be donated towards oval upgrade (once we are [hopefully] successful in a recently lodged 

$150,000 Community Partnership Grant) 

• 39 hats donated to kindy 2024 

We thank our 32 P&C committee members plus the whole Wideview community for their continued support 

of the P&C initiatives, Wideview school, school staff and students. We could not achieve all the above with-

out your help. We provide facilities, organise events and give back. Please consider getting involved next 

year if you can. 

Thank you to Rebecca Pitts for being a caring, considerate and committed Principal, and to all the teachers 

for their continued support of Wideview students. We appreciate the continual learning the teachers do to 

ensure they are teaching our children the latest information, along with their continued enthusiasm teaching 

and ensuring a love of learning from students. The students of Wideview are lucky to have such a strong and 

supportive network around them, and we as their parents, appreciate all the hard work put in by the teach-

ers at our school. 

We wish everyone a wonderful holiday break and hope you get some relaxing time together with family and 

friends. 

Please see below for updates, end of year and new year info and thank you messages from our sub-

committees. 

Our next P&C meeting will be next year on Monday, 19 February 2024 at 7pm. 

Band 

Final rehearsals for the year 

The final rehearsals for the year are on: 

Thursday, 14 December for Senior Band 

Friday, 15 December for Junior Band. 

School instrument servicing 

If you hire a school instrument and return to Wideview next year, please keep your instrument over the 

Christmas break. Instruments should be returned to the school hall on the first day back in 2024. We will 

take them for servicing during Week 1 of Term 1 and return the instruments to students when band rehears-

als resume in Week 2 of Term 1. 

School instrument return 

If you hire a school instrument and are leaving Wideview at the end of this year, please return the instru-

ment to Pippi at your final band rehearsal for the year.  

Junior Band 2024  

Students in Years 3 -6 in 2024 are welcome to join the Junior Band in 2024. No previous experience is neces-

sary.  

If your child would like to join the band next year, please complete this form and we’ll be in touch.   
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Recorder 2024 

If your child wishes to enrol in recorders in 2024, please complete this form.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Band Breakfast 

All Junior Band, Senior Band and recorder members are invited to the Band Breakfast on Wednesday, 13 De-

cember, at 8am in the primary playground. This is also the day of the K-2 fun day, Stage 2 Beach Day, and 

Stage 3 Surf Day. Please let me know if your child has any dietary requirements. 

https://forms.gle/xY28YstxX8kbRbYv9
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Guitar lessons 2024 

James is a brilliant guitar, banjo, mandolin, dulcimer, and ukulele play-

er and is offering lessons at Wideview PS in 2024. If you would like to 

take guitar lessons with James, please complete  this form. Once you 

submit the form, James will contact you to discuss lessons.  

 

We wish everyone a Merry Christmas and look forward to seeing the students at the Band Breakfast.  

Wideview P&C Band Committee  

wideviewband@gmail.com 

Wideview Canteen News 

The last day of the canteen for 2023 will be this Friday, 8 December. Our first day back next year will be 

Wednesday 7th February. 

We had a great year at the canteen in 2023, with a few extra fun days for the students of Wideview – the 

yummy book worm jellies for book week, the chocolate crackles and the Term 4 ice cream day were big hits! 

We want to say a big “THANK YOU!!!” to all our volunteers. We had helpers over 200 times this year. We 

had 48 volunteers over the year, with 11 of our volunteers helping more than 6 times, and 3 of those, includ-

ing one lovely grandparent, helping more than 17 times each! Without our volunteers we would need to re-

duce days, reduce the menu and/or increase prices. We are grateful for your continued help. Your children 

(or grandchildren) love seeing you there and we know you love seeing their smiling faces too. We hope to 

see you again in the new year and hope to see some new faces at the canteen too. Sign up spots for next 

year will be available soon:  

https://signup.com/go/kchdytY 

Many thanks to the Canteen committee members. Their continued discussions and support of the canteen 

and canteen staff are greatly appreciated. 

Thanks to our current Canteen Managers: Kirsty Chan and Marisa Calo, and to Brynn Quick for her work ear-

lier this year and continued support. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday. 

Uniform Shop News 

THANK YOU!! 

The Uniform Shop Committee would like to thank our incredible school community, hard working P&C and 

our amazing volunteers, for the ongoing support of the Uniform Shop this year. We would not be able to run 

the shop so efficiently without you! In particular we would also like to thank our previous Uniform Shop Co-

ordinator, Lynette, and our current Coordinator, Natasha, for their awesome efforts in keeping the shop 

stocked and ready for each season, to ensure our children can wear their uniform with pride every day!  

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe holidays! 

 

https://forms.gle/Jqai4i5JvYrxbJCH9
mailto:wideviewband@gmail.com
https://signup.com/go/kchdytY
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We will remain open, as per normal hours until end of term, however to prepare for the new school year, in 

2024 we will be open on these additional dates as well: 

Wednesday, 31 January  9:00 -10:30 

Thursday, 1 February   9:00 -10:30 

Friday, 2 February     9:00 -10:30 

Monday, 5 February    2:30 - 3:30 

Friday, 9 Feb             9:00 -10:30 

Deliveries to the classroom will continue as normal. 

New Class Details 

Please note that should you wish to use QKR for orders you will need to change your child's class details, in 

their profile, at the start of 2024.  

Kindergarten 2024 children choose "new student 2024", until allocated a class. 

Contact Details  

Please subscribe to our Facebook page for the most up to date information on the Uniform Shop! https://

www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop  

Please contact the shop if you have any queries, and we will get back to you shortly. 

Email               wideviewuniform@gmail.com 

 

Donations to the Wideview P&C Building Fund 

We have updated our P&C Fundraising Contribu-

tions page on Qkr! to make it clearer and easier to 

make a voluntary Tax deductible donation to the 

P&C Building Fund. 

Building funds in the past have been used for: mu-

rals, canteen renovations and upgrades and smart 

boards in classrooms. 

We would like to put future building funds towards 

more murals to brighten the school, as well other 

upgrades to the school.  

If you require an emailed receipt, please email 

wideviewpandcfinance@gmail.com with your name, 

the date of the donation and the donation amount. 

https://www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop
https://www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop
mailto:wideviewuniform@gmail.com
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Follow our P&C pages 

Join our volunteers page at P&C Volunteers to get involved, as well as the general Wideview P&C Facebook 

Page to keep up to date with our activities. 

We are active in our school community many ways – follow our activities via the following pages: 

Uniform Shop 

Canteen 

Wideview Out of Hours School Care (WOOSCH)  

Band – email wideviewband@gmail.com   

P&C Volunteers – follow this page to find out opportunities on how to get involved in our upcoming events 

and projects. 

If you own a business that would like to support our P&C, please reach out to us at wideview-

pandc@gmail.com – we’ll certainly let our community know via the newsletter and Facebook page that 

you’ve supported our non-for-profit organisation and wonderful volunteers. 

Kind regards, 

Anita von Korff 

P&C President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
https://www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents
https://www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents
https://www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop
https://www.facebook.com/Cafe4KidsWideviewPublic
https://www.facebook.com/Wideview-OOSHC-508369829918394
mailto:wideviewband@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com
mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com


 Monday 18th Dec  

Intencity 

EXCURSION  
$81 
Today  is all 
about games 
and skill, challenge your 
friends and have a go at 
all the different games 
intencity have, 2 hour 
play and prizes for      
everyone.  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
LUNCH,  hat & enclosed 
shoes 

Please arrive by 9am  
Excursions are limited 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

Afternoon tea  -  
Yoghurt & fruit  

WOOSHC Summer Vacation Care  

INCURSION  
$76 
 

Today  we are 
having the   
giant waterslide, and lots 
of water fun, then we 
will cool down with a 
slushie. 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, swim/
change of clothes, towel & 
hat.  

Tuesday 19th Dec  

Waterslide n slushie  

INCURSION $76 
Today is 
Christmas 
Party day, 
we will have 
craft, games , fun and a 
visit from Santa  & Mrs 
Clause, with a present 
for everyone.  
 
WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water  bottle, 
hat, sun safe clothes & en-
closed shoes 

 

 

 

WOOSHC  

CLOSED  

 

Merry Xmas  

 

 

 

WOOSHC  

CLOSED  

 

Merry Xmas  

Wednesday 20th Dec  

Christmas Party  

Friday 22nd Dec   

 

Thursday 21st Dec  

 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
    
 

  Lunch— Mini pies & corn  

 

Afternoon tea  -  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

  Lunch— Pizza   

 

Afternoon tea  - Custard 
cake & cream  

     INCURSION / EXCURSION 

From all the WOOSHC staff we wish all of our Families a Merry Christmas    

& a Happy New Year, we look forward to seeing you all in 2024 



 Monday 15th Jan   

Ice Skating  

EXCURSION  
$81 
Today  we are 
off to Erina 
Ice Arena for 
some cool 
skating fun.   
 

Please wear SOCKS.  
 

Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH,    
water bottle, hat &           
enclosed shoes 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

Afternoon tea  -  
Crackers dip & fruit  

WOOSHC Summer Vacation Care  

INCURSION  
$76 
 

 
Today we 
will have 
some game fun with   
outdoor inflatable 
games, challenge your 
friends.     
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Tuesday 16th Jan  

Sideshow Alley  

INCURSION  
$76 
Kids will inves-
tigate in this  
interactive, fun 
filled workshop based on 
scientific principles and 
learn exactly what a 
bubble is, and how it is 
used in engineering,. 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 
imagine flying 
the skies in a 
life-sized    
replica of a Royal Flying 
Doctor plane! 
This flight simulator is an 
action-packed session of 
learning and working as 
a team.  
 

 WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

EXCURSION  
$81  
We are off 
to the  
movies to 
watch “Trolls”  with pop-
corn and a drink then to  
Umina Beach park for a 
play.   
 

Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH, drink  
bottle, hat & enclosed 
shoes 

Wednesday 17th Jan   

Science Show  

Friday 19th Jan  

Royal Flying Doctors 

Thursday 18th Jan  

Movies & Park  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch—Sausage Sanga's  

Afternoon tea  - popcorn 
vegie sticks dip  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch—Butter chicken  

Afternoon tea  - iced  
biscuits & fruits  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

Afternoon tea  
Custard cones  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Past Bake   

Afternoon tea  —  
Garlic Bread  

     INCURSION / EXCURSION 

INCURSION  
$76 
 

Today  we are 
having the giant 
waterslide, and lots of 
water fun, then we will 
cool down with a slushie  

 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, swim/
change of clothes, towel & 
hat.  

INCURSION   
$76 
Join the     
Challenge, 
learn the     
fundamental concepts of 
engineering and        
mathematics, with   
thousands of magnetic 
blocks this is a fun &   
creative activity. 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

Today the 
Games truck 
is coming to us, with 
State of  the art mobile    
gaming theatre with all 
the latest and best games 
for the best gaming     
experience ever!  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

Today         
animals 
are coming to visit us,  
with a mix of animals for 
the kids  to feed, pat and 
hold, like calves, goats, 
sheep, piglets, chickens, 
ducks and guinea pigs. 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 
Lots of fun 
dancing 
and games  
prizes to 
be won, come dressed in 
your best retro 80’s , 
fluoro and bright col-
ours, prize for best 
dressed.  
WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Monday 8th Jan   

80’s retro Disco  

Tuesday 9th Jan   

Games Truck  

Wednesday 10th Jan   

STEM challenge  

Thursday 11th Jan    

Kindi Farm 

Friday 12th Jan  

Waterslide n slushie  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

  Lunch – Dominos Pizza  
 

Afternoon tea  -   vegie  
sticks & dip  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Chicken crunchy 
Noodle salad  

Afternoon tea  - yoghurt  
berry cones  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Ham corn thins  
Afternoon tea  - 

Jelly fruit cups  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – salad wraps  

Afternoon tea  - 
Sausage rolls  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Hot dogs  

Afternoon tea  - 
Popcorn  



 Monday 29th Jan 

Waterslide n slushie  

INCURSION  
$76  
 
Today  we are 
having the giant 
waterslide, and lots of 
water fun, then we will  
cool down with a slushie. 

 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, swim/
change of clothes, towel & 
hat.  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch - Party food  

Afternoon tea  - Fruit 
platter & popcorn 

Summer Vacation Care  

EXCURSION  
$81 
 

We are off to 
the Gosford Art Barn  
today to get creative, we 
will be decorating our 
own plasters in the Art 
barn studio.  
Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH, drink  
bottle, hat & enclosed 
shoes 

Tuesday 30th Jan 

Art Barn  

EXCURSION 
$81 
Are you the      
future Ninja Warrior 
champion ? Try the     
obstacles and test your 
ninja fitness level at the 
best Ninja Training    
centre on the Coast.   
Excursions are limited  
 
 

Please arrive by 9am  

 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH, drink  
bottle, hat & enclosed 
shoes 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL TERM 1 

 

 

 

SCHOOL TERM 1 

1st day back  

Wednesday 31st Jan 

Aust Warrior Fitness 

Friday 2nd Feb   

Before & After School  Thursday 1st Feb  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC -    
 

Afternoon tea  -  
Crackers, carrot & dip  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC -  

 

Afternoon tea  -  
Watermelon & ice blocks  

     INCURSION / EXCURSION 

 
 
 

Australia Day 

CLOSED  

EXCURSION   
$81 
Join the fun 
Bowling , 
pick a team /
bowl with friends lots of 
fun and challenge today, 
we will play 2 games . 
 

Please wear SOCKS. 
Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

In this fun 
incursion 
there may be  snakes, 
lizards, a large frog, a 
giant cockroach, even a 
turtle! Learn about all 
things scaly today.  
 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

Today is all 
about the food. We have 
the food trucks returning 
for burgers and ice 
cream. We will have 
scooters, Aussie day 
games, fun and craft.  
WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Bring your scooter and 
helmet.  

INCURSION  
$76 
Drum 
solos, 
Body 
Percussion, Thunderous 
drum rolls, Lots of FUN, 
NOISE and LAUGHTER 
and much more, with a 
high level of excitement, 
teamwork  & challenges.  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Monday 22nd Jan 

Kids on Congas  

Tuesday 23rd Jan 

Kym the Reptile Man  

Wednesday 24th Jan   

Bowling  

Thursday 25th Jan  

Food trucks  

Friday 26th Jan 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Sushi   

Afternoon tea  -  
Spring rolls & vegie sticks  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Nuggets & Chips  

Afternoon tea  -  
corn thins  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Burger & chips  

Afternoon tea -   
Biscuits/fruit kebabs 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 

 

   Lunch – Curried sausages  

Afternoon tea  -  
Assorted biscuits  
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